



Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War Office of the Commander

2721 John ST

Easton. PA 18045-2614

(610) 253-0408

redjedi@rcn.com



October 22, 2017

Department Order #4

Series 2017-2018

(To be read in the camps and retained in Camp files)

- 1. If your Camp has any news, photos, or stories about what they did this year please submit it to the our Department newsletter, "The Battle Cry of Freedom" by January 15th 2018.
- 2. Submissions should be sent to Brother Robert Shaffer, PCC, 128 Wallace RD, Lake Ariel, PA 18436-4901, rshaffer527@gmail.com. E-mail is preferred as it is easier to work with.

So ordered this 22ND day of Oct., 2017, Alfred C. Carty, DC, Commanding, Pennsylvania Department Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War

Attest: Rob Koenigsberg, PCC Pennsylvania Department Secretary/ Treasurer